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01  
 
8:30 – 8:50am  
[20 Minutes] 
 

• 

• 

• 



	

 
Minutes of the AIAS FORUM Council of Presidents Meeting 
Friday, December 30, 2016 
Sunday, January 1, 2016 
The Westin Copley Place, America’s Ballroom 
10 Huntington Ave 
Boston, MA 02116 
 
Attendees: 
 
Officers 
Sarah Wahlgren, AIAS, Assoc. AIA, President 
Rachel Law, AIAS, Assoc. AIA, Vice President 
 
Directors 
Danielle Mitchell, AIAS, Assoc. AIA, Past President 
Jeremy Gentile, AIAS, Director, Midwest Quadrant  
Clayton Daher, AIAS, Director, Northeast Quadrant  
Jenn Elder, AIAS, Director, South Quadrant  
Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS, Director, West Quadrant 
Dennis Ward, FAIA, NCARB – 2016-19 NCARB Liaison 
Stephen Vogel, FAIA, 2015-17 AIA Liaison 
Carmina Sanchez-del-Valle, PhD, 2016-18 ACSA Liaison 
Nick Serfass, AIA, CAE, Executive Director 
 
National Staff 
Kimberly Tuttle, Director, Leadership + Career Services 
Natalie Neumann, Director, Digital Media 
Lauren Fields, Director, Programs + Events 
Timothy Matthews, Director, Art + Creative 
Ashley Ash, Membership Manager 
 
Expected Delegates 
Academy of Art University 
Andrews University 
Auburn University 
Ball State University 
Boston Architectural College 
Bowling Green State University 
Cal Poly-San Luis Obispo 
Carnegie Mellon University 
City College of New York 
Clemson University 
Drexel University 
Drury University 
Dunwoody College of Technology 
Fairmont State University 

Ferris State University 
Florida Atlantic University 
Georgia Institute of Technology 
Illinois Institute of Technology 
Judson University 
Keene State College 
Lawrence Technological University 
Louisiana State University 
Marywood University 
Massachusetts College of Art and Design 
Miami University 
Montana State University 
New Jersey Institute of Technology 
New York Institute of Technology-Manhattan 



	

New York Institute of Technology-Old 
Westbury 
North Carolina State University 
Northeastern University 
Norwich University 
Ohio State University 
Oklahoma State University 
Pennsylvania College of Technology 
Pennsylvania State University 
Philadelphia University 
Prairie View A&M University 
Rochester Institute of Technology 
Roger Williams University 
Ryerson University 
San Antonio College 
Santa Barbara City College 
Savannah College of Art and Design 
Savannah College of Art and Design 
Southern Illinois University-Carbondale 
Syracuse University 
Taliesin, the Frank Lloyd Wright School of 
Architecture 
Temple University 
Texas A&M University 
Texas Tech University 
Universidad de Puerto Rico 
University at Buffalo 
University of Arizona 
University of California - Berkeley 
University of Cincinnati 

University of Colorado-Boulder 
University of Detroit Mercy 
University of Hartford 
University of Hawaii-Manoa 
University of Houston 
University of Idaho 
University of Illinois at Chicago 
University of Illinois Urbana-Champaign 
University of Kansas 
University of Louisiana at Lafayette 
University of Maryland 
University of Massachusetts - Amherst 
University of Miami 
University of Minnesota 
University of Minnesota 
University of Nevada - Las Vegas 
University of New Mexico 
University of North Carolina - Charlotte 
University of Oregon 
University of Pittsburgh 
University of Tennessee - Knoxville 
University of Texas - Arlington 
University of Texas - San Antonio 
University of Virginia 
University of Wisconsin - Milwaukee 
Virginia Tech 
Washington State University 
Wentworth Institute of Technology 
Woodbury University - Burbank 
Woodbury University - San Diego 

 
Guests 
Thomas Fowler IV, DPACSA, AIA, NCARB – Tau Sigma Delta 
Harry M. Falconer, AIA – NCARB Architect Licensing Advisors 
Sophie Nichols – Cornell University 
 

 
1. 11:00am Call to Order, Opening Remarks, Roll Call and Approval 
 

President Wahlgren called the meeting to order. A welcome to the attendees. 
Vice President Law called the roll of the Board and delegates. 
 
Delegates in Attendance 
Academy of Art University 
Andrews University  
Auburn University  
Ball State University  
Bowling Green State University 
Cal Poly-San Luis Obispo  
Carnegie Mellon University 
City College of New York  
Clemson University  
Drexel University  

Drury University  
Dunwoody College of Technology 
Fairmont State University  
Ferris State University  
Florida Atlantic University  
Georgia Institute of Technology 
Illinois Institute of Technology 
Judson University  
Keene State College  
Kent State University 

Lawrence Technological University 
Louisiana State University  
Marywood University  
Massachusetts College of Art and 
Design  
Miami University  
Mississippi State University 
Montana State University  
New Jersey Institute of Technology
  



	

New York Institute of Technology-
Manhattan  
New York Institute of Technology-
Old Westbury  
North Carolina State University 
Northeastern University  
Norwich University  
Ohio State University  
Oklahoma State University 
Pennsylvania College of 
Technology  
Philadelphia University  
Rochester Institute of Technology 
Roger Williams University  
Ryerson University  
San Antonio College  
Santa Barbara City College 
Savannah College of Art and 
Design   
South Dakota State University 

Southern Illinois University-
Carbondale  
Syracuse University  
Temple University  
Texas A&M University  
Texas Tech University  
Universidad de Puerto Rico 
University at Buffalo  
University of Arizona  
University of Cincinnati  
University of Colorado-Boulder 
University of Detroit Mercy 
University of Hartford  
University of Hawaii-Manoa 
University of Houston  
University of Idaho  
University of Illinois at Chicago 
University of Illinois Urbana-
Champaign  
University of Kansas  

University of Massachusetts – 
Amherst  
University of Miami  
University of Minnesota  
University of Nebraska-Lincoln 
University of Nevada - Las Vegas 
University of New Mexico 
University of North Carolina – 
Charlotte  
University of Oregon  
University of Pittsburgh  
University of Tennessee – Knoxville 
University of Texas – Arlington 
University of Virginia  
University of Wisconsin – 
Milwaukee  
Virginia Tech  
Wentworth Institute of Technology 
Woodbury University – Burbank 
Woodbury University - San Diego

 
 

Updated the COP on amended agenda, with an addition of a Bylaw change under 
Governance update. 

 
President Wahlgren called for a motion to approve the consent agenda as amended and 
minutes for the 2016 Grassroots BOD and COP meetings in Washington, DC, and the 
2016 Fall BOD meeting in Washington, DC.  

 
Seconded: Florida Atlantic University 
Motion passes unanimously 

 
 

2. 11:25am Presidential Address 
 

President Wahlgren delivered a report on the state of the AIAS at the midpoint of the 2016-
2017 academic year. 

 
 

3. 11:30am Governance 
 

President Wahlgren and Director Elder reported on the work of the Governance Committee. 
President Wahlgren provided an overview of the process and proposed Vision Statement, and 
opened the floor for the Council of Presidents to discuss. 
 

President Wahlgren noted that the motion to adopt the proposed Vision Statement was lost 
in the BOD. 

 
Santa Barbara City College stated that the Vision Statement should allow for anyone who 
reads it to be impacted on a visual level on what the experience would be like in the future 
– it needs to be actionable, accountable, and tangible. SBCC continued stating that it must 
be able to be visualized as achievable. 
Lawrence Tech stated that the proposed Vision Statement is missing “design”, which is 
something that connects us all. 



	

Texas Tech suggested to approach it as a design thinking exercise, parallel to design 
problems that we face in studios. Texas Tech continued stating that the Vision Statement is 
essentially a “parti’ for what the AIAS stands for, suggesting that we are designing and 
constructing our future, and there should be an open opportunity to incorporate the fact 
that we are design thinkers, not simply architects. 
Director Elder provided clarification on background and connotation of wording. 
MassArt remarked that the statement may be too short as this organization is more than 
this.  
Director Elder and President Wahlgren extrapolated that the GOVCOMM is developing 
core values in tandem with the Vision Statement. 
University of Detroit Mercy agreed with the personal/professional development and 
suggested adding mentorship because it’s essential. 
Carnegie Mellon University remarked that collaboration is only mentioned but should be 
focused on.  
Georgia Tech spoke to a positive future and a focus towards a zygote of designing for the 
future, and added a +1 to UDM’s notion of connecting students to professional community. 
Kent State believed that the statement is summed up by the word “uniting”, bringing people 
together. 
Auburn University suggested that a lot of these aspects are not visible to the outside eye, 
and the statement should be related to the Mission Statement, “advancing” present and 
future. 

 
President Wahlgren gave a governance update. 
 

President Wahlgren called for a motion to adopt the Bylaw change as brought about by 
the BOD in the FORUM Board Meeting. 

 
AMENDED Bylaw 2.221 Full Member Chapters  
Each full member chapter (which may hereinafter be referred to as “Member Chapter”, 
“Chapter in Good Standing”, or simply “Chapter”) as an organization shall be a member 
of the AIAS.  
Chapters shall be comprised of more than 10 individual chapter members (one of which is 
the current Chapter President) enrolled in a university, junior college, technical school, or 
other post-secondary institution with an interest in architecture and related disciplines. 

 
Seconded: University of Hartford 

 
DISCUSSION 

Director Seidel provided background to the origin of the motion. 
Lawrence Tech asked about the inclusion of the entire executive board.  
Director Seidel agreed that the National Office can definitely enforce that, however the 
logistics of tracking the core four would be difficult and intensive. 
Santa Barbara City College suggested that the challenge of getting members 
registered lies in the technical breakdowns, and that they have lost people overtime 
due to frustration with early experience. SBCC suggested that perhaps it is not a bylaw 
change, but the problem lies in the operational context. 
Roger Williams University remarked that the process is continually progressing, and 
suggested that as a Chapter President and a leader, and thus should lead by example. 
Louisiana State directed the discussion towards expanding this Bylaw change to the 
entire executive board as there are lots of local struggles. 
Past President Mitchell provided a Point of Clarification for a chapter in good standing, 
and stated that this amendment is to ensure this process is smooth. 



	

Director Seidel reminded that chapter by-laws should be in support of the BOD’s 
recommendation and the COP should to follow suit with to update them. 
Andrews University is in support for including the executive board as it becomes an 
easier solution for the local chapters. 
 

Director Elder called the question to leave the discussion.  
 
Aye 
Nay 3 
 
President Wahlgren called a vote for the motion as presented. 
Aye 
Nay 2 
Abstention Massachusetts College of Art and Design 

 
 
4. 12:00pm Membership 
 

Vice President Law provided a year-to-date report of statistics and information on the current 
2016-2017 membership. 
 
Vice President and Director Gentile reported on the work of the Membership Committee. 
 

New Jersey Institute of Technology suggested reaching out to organizations such as 
“Schools that Can”. 
Lawrence Tech mentioned existing local programming with “ACE Mentorship Program” 
and suggested outreach. 
Auburn University suggested using school administration for marketing and promotion. 
Dunwoody University asked if any discussion has revolved around diversity in architectural 
education and the profession.  
Vice President Law agreed to engage in further conversations regarding pipeline and 
diversity discussions with the Membership Committee. 

 
 

5. 12:20pm Partners 
 

Partner presentations from Tau Sigma Delta, NCARB Architect Licensing Advisors, and a 
proposal from U.S. Venice Biennale Pavilion. 
 
 

6. 12:40pm Finance 
 
Executive Director Serfass discussed the current financial state of the organization, in regards 
to budget and actual expenses and income of the FY17 year-to-date, and FORUM 2016. 
 
Vice President Law and Director Seidel reported on the work of the Finance Committee. 
 

Vice President Law and Director Seidel presented the infographic resources about 
membership cost-value proposition to the COP. 

 
 



	

1:00pm Recess 
 
 
7.  12:30pm Call to Order, Opening Remarks, and Roll Call 
 

President Wahlgren called the meeting to order. A welcome to the attendees. 
Vice President Law called the roll of the Board and delegates. 
 
Delegates in Attendance 
Academy of Art University 
American University in Cairo 
Andrews University  
Auburn University  
Ball State University  
Boston Architectural College 
Bowling Green State University 
Cal Poly-San Luis Obispo  
Carnegie Mellon University 
City College of New York  
Clemson University  
Drexel University  
Drury University  
Dunwoody College of 
Technology  
Ferris State University  
Florida Atlantic University  
Georgia Institute of Technology 
Illinois Institute of Technology 
Keene State College  
Kent State University  
Lawrence Technological 
University  
Louisiana State University  
Marywood University  
Massachusetts College of Art and 
Design  
Miami University  
Mississippi State University X 
Montana State University  

New Jersey Institute of 
Technology  
New York Institute of Technology-
Manhattan  
North Carolina State University 
Northeastern University  
Norwich University  
Ohio State University  
Oklahoma State University 
Pennsylvania State University 
Philadelphia University  
Prairie View A&M University 
Rochester Institute of Technology 
Roger Williams University  
Ryerson University  
San Antonio College  
Savannah College of Art and 
Design   
South Dakota State University  
Southern Illinois University-
Carbondale  
Syracuse University  
Temple University  
Texas A&M University  
Texas Tech University  
University at Buffalo  
University of Arizona  
University of Cincinnati  
University of Colorado-Boulder 
University of Detroit Mercy 

University of Hartford  
University of Hawaii-Manoa 
University of Houston  
University of Idaho  
University of Illinois at Chicago 
University of Kansas  
University of Louisiana at 
Lafayette  
University of Maryland  
University of Massachusetts – 
Amherst  
University of Minnesota 
University of Nebraska-Lincoln 
University of Nevada - Las Vegas 
University of New Mexico 
University of North Carolina – 
Charlotte  
University of Oregon  
University of Pittsburgh  
University of Tennessee – 
Knoxville  
University of Texas – Arlington 
University of Virginia  
University of Wisconsin – 
Milwaukee  
Wentworth Institute of 
Technology  
Woodbury University – Burbank 
Woodbury University - San Diego

  
 

8. 12:40pm Elections 
 

Past President Mitchell introduced the official commencement of the election proceedings for the 
2017-2018 Board of Directors. 
 

 
9. 12:45pm Committee Reports 
 

Director Seidel and Chair Widaski presented the work of the Advocacy Task Force. 
 

Director Seidel and Chair Widaski presented a resource for chapter leaders to start 
discussions and communicate through panel discussions. 

 
Director Gentile and Chair Hurtado presented the work of the Design Think Tank. 
 



	

Director Gentile and Chair Hurtado surveyed the COP regarding initiatives of the Design 
Think Tank. 

 
Director Elder and Chair Joshi presented the work of the FBDAG. 
 
Vice President Law, Director Daher and Chair Lopez presented the work of the Global Council. 
 
 

10. 1:20pm Events Update 
 

Executive Director Serfass announced the site for FORUM 2018 in Seattle, WA. 
Serfass and President Wahlgren presented an update on the Spring Quad Conferences, a 
recap of the 2016 Fall Programming, and an update on Grassroots 2017. 
 

Serfass added that FBD grants will be given through application for Grassroots conference 
attendance.  

 
 

1:30pm Break 
 

 
11. 1:45pm Spring Membership 
 

Vice President Law introduced the Spring Membership Drive, the drop of membership fees to 
$32, and opened up the discussion to the COP. 
 

Andrews University expressed hesitation that members will simply register for the Spring 
and not the whole year. 
President Wahlgren explained that it is a cost per unit comparison, as the full year 
membership includes all conferences, whereas the Spring only includes Quad Conferences 
and Grassroots. 
University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee suggested a membership per semester, as many 
students graduate after the Fall. 
Executive Director Serfass reinforced that this may appeal to diverse universities interested 
in the Research Symposiums. 
Rochester Institute of Technology +1 – focus on Master’s programs and thesis-oriented 
students. 
Kent State University suggested a flat rate for the entire year with a lower overall cost, as 
well as a multi-year membership. 
Serfass clarified that a Membership Fee Survey was released in 2014-2015.  
Temple University noted that they have seen big increase in membership during the Spring, 
highlighting that the current structure works. 
University of Detroit Mercy noted their tendency to lose membership engagement in the 
Spring, due to a drop in local programming and existing travel abroad opportunities and 
co-op at their university. UDM highlighted a “subset” of membership in Florence and 
suggested providing programming while abroad. 
Kent State +1 
 
President Wahlgren called for a straw poll for chapters affected by study abroad programs 
in the Spring. 
 



	

Vice President Law redirected the discussion toward how this Spring membership drive 
message can be most valuable to local chapters.  
President Wahlgren asked if the struggles of membership is more financial than the 
message. 
Oklahoma State stated that there is not a lasting investment among the student mindset. 
Lawrence Tech suggested that membership value comes from local chapter programming in 
the Spring. 
Georgia Tech recommended making events exclusive for members. 
Clemson University suggested that value is hard to communicate and demonstrate, 
highlighting that the message is just as important. 
Nebraska-Lincoln +1 
Carnegie Mellon University noted that “seeing is believing”, and all of these discussions at 
COP are lacking in studio and in projects, and challenged the National Office make this 
value more transparent to the general membership. 
President Wahlgren challenged the COP to be that bridge for connection between national 
initiatives and local programs. 
 
 

12. 2:15pm Executive Report 
 

Executive Director Serfass briefed the Council on general operational objectives regarding 
staff, CRIT Editor-in-Chief, and the exploration on a mobile app. 

 
Serfass introduced staff members and roles to the COP. 
 
 

13. 2:30pm New Business 
 

President Wahlgren opened up the floor to any orders of New Business.  
 

Rochester Institute of Technology opened a discussion on membership dues. 
 
RIT provided background, and suggested a $47 annual package, $32 fall AND spring 
semester package. 
Kent State University agreed that there is a need for evaluation as there are unique 
instances, and suggested installment packages, ie. 10$ over 4 months. 
University of Hartford suggested that having Spring membership fees drop makes it more 
difficult to generate membership rise at the beginning of year, and suggested a flat rate. 
University of Cincinnati remarked that if members cared enough about the AIAS they 
would pay the full year, and suggested the underlying problem is the communication of 
value – the message is not strong enough. 
Keene State +1 
Director Seidel wondered what the disconnect is at the local level between the value of 
events, and asked if there was anything that the National Office can do with local chapters 
to bridge that gap.  
Ryerson University expressed a need to find more tangible aspects of what a national AIAS 
membership can bring. 
Ohio State expressed a struggle to convey what our membership is, and asked how 
National can help facilitate programs and events to make the burden easier on local 
chapters. 
University of New Mexico +1 



	

University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee suggested a fee of $5 a month, and noted that pre-
planning allows for their members to see value, ie. listing aspects members receive monthly 
from your chapter. 
University of Massachusetts-Amherst suggested that the National Office provide a cookie-
cutter message for all chapters to use, noting the importance of a high quality video to 
explain the AIAS structure and membership value. 
Texas A&M enjoyed the infographics seeing your money at work, and understanding 
where your money goes to. 
University of Houston remarked that school administrations do not see the value of AIAS, 
and suggested National advocate stronger to school leadership. 
Ball State asked about the possibility to provide an incentive of group discounts, as a drive 
for each chapter to come together to gain membership at once. 
Nebraska-Lincoln +1 
 
University of Kansas moved to charge the Finance Committee as well as the National 
Office to create a packet of graphics that concisely communicate membership value, both 
tangible and intangible, to be distributed.  

 
Seconded: University of Nevada-Las Vegas 
 
DISCUSSION 
 

Kent State University amended the motion to include communication media, ie. Video. 
University of Kansas accepted the amendment.  

 
Aye  
Nay 0 
Abstentions 0 
 
Motion passed unanimously. 

 
 

3:00pm Adjourn 
 

President Wahlgren motioned to adjourn the 2016 FORUM COP meeting. 
 

Seconded: Rochester Institute of Technology 
Motion carries. 

 
 
 
Respectfully submitted on February 5, 2016, 
 
 

 
 
Rachel Law, AIAS, Assoc. AIA 

Vice President | AIAS 
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8:50-9:00am 
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VICE PRESIDENT REPORT 
 
 
TO:   Council of Presidents 
 
 
FROM: Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS            

AIAS Vice President             
 
SUBJECT: Grassroots Council of Presidents Report 
 
DATE:   June 15, 2017 

 
 
 
WELCOME HOME!  
 
Leader,  

Welcome to Grassroots. Welcome to the most impactful conference of our year.  Here you 
will be mixing with students like yourself: excited, nervous, unsure of what to expect.  This 
experience will expose you to the potential you have to cause change in your community.  You will 
set high standards for yourself, your peers, and your chapters. You will leave here as a group of 
individuals that have challenged one another and your newly elected to be the best they can be both 
now and in the future. Strangers will become comrades, inspirations, mentors, and they will be 
looking to you to be the same.   

If I may offer a piece of advice or two: write it 
all down.  Your conversations will be packed with 
events and ideas you have never thought of. Revisit 
it, read through your notes and condense them into 
something you can share with your chapter board and 
general members. Remember how excited you were 
when you arrived in DC and how sad you were when 
it was over.  Revel in the post-conference blues that 
draw you even closer to each of the friends you made.  

 
      Welcome to our journey. 
      Let’s learn together! 
 
It is an incredible honor to be writing this 

report. Thank you for your show of confidence and 
support for our organization by electing an 
outstanding team to serve as your Board of Directors!  
I had an incredible experience this year having served 



	

as the Director of the West Quadrant.  I can’t wait to learn about the rest of our chapters worldwide 
this year as we strive to make the value of AIAS apparent to our members. May the resources 
abound! 
 
WHO DAT GIRL?  
 

Hey everyone!  I wanted to share a little about what I love and where I come from.  I was 
raised in Oregon but call the Montana mountains my home.  Through my leadership journey I have 
learned how to keep my ears open, ask questions, chase what I want to know, and to stay organized. 
Most importantly, I learned to make it my business to create a positive work environment, and that 
included asking for help when I needed it.  

My journey with AIAS started in 2010, and I attended my first conference in Portland years 
later. The conference opened my eyes to seeing a city that I had spent so much time in growing up 
in a completely different way. The trip that had started as an excuse to see my family turned into so 
much more than that. I began to take hold of new ideas, social issues, and exploring the ways that 
architecture interacted with them.  The relationships that were formed there and through the other 
conferences I attended have blossomed into the wonderful AIAS family that I have today. All I want 
to do is welcome you into it.  

When I am not working, or architecture (-ing), I love to watercolor, field sketch, and have 
recently fallen in love with photography. I spend a lot of my time learning how to slow life down and 
be present where I am.  Spending quality time with friends and live music top my list. 

 

 
SQUAD GOALS 
 

In three words, my goal for this year is to FACILITATE ACTIONABLE INITIATIVES. I want to take 
what you do and turn it into a resource. Here are a few ways I will try to do that: 
 

I choose to EMBRACE CHANGE, and ask that you would join me. In 60 years’ time, AIAS has 
blossomed to what we see now. A national organization with international components striving 
advocate for students in leadership, design and service. As a student organization, our ability to 
remain agile abounds over the others in our field. This year, I would like to fully embrace and explore 
our international constituents’ view on what we add to their educational experience. I will take what 
I learned in 2017 about the state of AIAS in programming, FbD, design thinking, and outreach and 



	

use it as a spring board, propelling our agenda forward in conversation with professionals and 
collaterals alike.  

 
MEMBER VALUE has been on the tip of our tongue the past year. We have been going through 

a season of reflection and rebranding. It started with a new logo and website and task forces and 
committees have been hard at work reevaluating our vision and mission statements. Through this 
hybrid of student voice and staff execution, we will continue to work through this process until we 
fully represent what you as a member body want and need us to be.  

 
COMMUNICATION + DOCUMENTATION need to be clear. We will strive to make resources that are 

timeless and applicable to what we hear from you at Council of Presidents meetings. This goal of 
mine has a lot to do with you and your chapter. I need for you to share your events, resources, and 
strategies with us at national. Not only will this be an opportunity for you to document what you have 
been doing, but it will also let us celebrate your successes! What you do can become a resource to 
other chapters that are struggling with member involvement, fundraising, strategic planning, and life 
skills such as balancing work and life priorities.  

 
My personal goal for this season is to learn how to strategically execute programming and 

understand the logistics of an organization. I have had a great deal of fun learning the ropes of the 
Board of Directors this year and cannot wait to step into some bigger shoes. There will be such a 
huge learning curve for all of us! Patience, hard work, and laughter will take us so far this year!  

 
 

SIDE NOTE (HAHA GET IT? #IMFUNNY) 
I am SO EXCITED to go on chapter 

visits this year! I have been dying to see what 
you guys are doing at ground zero. I know 
the struggles we as students have trying to 
get faculty, administrative, and member 
support. I hope a visit can bring as much 
excitement and support as you can handle. I 
look forward to seeing you and sharing in 
some fun memories this year.   
 

Congratulations on your new leadership positions everyone! Lead BOWdaciously!  
 
The future is bright, 
 
 
 
 
 
Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS 

Vice President | AIAS	

West Quad!  Thank you for such an amazing 
year. I have so enjoyed your appetite for growth and 
success. It is my greatest honor to pass such an 
amazing region to Caitlin as she embarks on her new 
journey as the 2017-2018 Director! I know the leaders 
that you have fostered over the last 12 months will be 
as passionate and excited about new adventures in 
leadership, community service, advocacy and design 
as you all were. (SO MUCH LOVE) #WestBest.  



 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 

https://issuu.com/aiasoffice/docs/disney_imagine-publication-pages


 



 

 



 

 

 



 

https://goo.gl/forms/jZACNlbLfvPNNCN02
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2416064311/?ref=bookmarks


 

 

http://www.aias.org/events/crit-live/
http://www.aias.org/events/forum-2017/
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AIAS LIAISON WITH ACSA REPORT 
 
TO:   Council of Presidents  
 
FROM: Carmina Sánchez-del-Valle  
 AIAS Liaison with ACSA 2016-2018 
 Professor of Architecture, Hampton University 
 
SUBJECT: Spring Board of Directors Report 
 
DATE:   July 5, 2017 
 
 
First, congratulations on your election as AIAS Chapter officers. It is a distinction that carries 
responsibilities and offers many opportunities. The submission of this report marks the midterm of 
my appointment as the AIAS Liaison with the ACSA.I serve mainly in an advisory capacity and 
support the work of AIAS determined by the organizations bylaws and the rules of the board, and 
as needed. It has been a fast-paced year during which I have learned much about the activities of 
the AIAS National Office, the BoD, the Chapters, and about the strong relationships with AIAS 
alumni. An important new understanding gained from interacting with AIAS BoD members and staff 
is the significant contributions AIAS Chapters make to the life and career skills not just of their 
members, but the programs where they are active. The AIAS national events and the many 
activities generated by AIAS Chapters locally and regionally open the way for transitioning from 
academia to internship to licensure, as well as other related career options. Furthermore, through 
AIAS, high school students and undergraduate pre-professional students connect with architecture 
students and professional programs. 
 
Last March the AIAS VP Rachel Law, who is also the ACSA Student Director, worked with the 
Midwest Quad Director to facilitate the participation of AIAS Chapter Officers and members at the 
ACSA Annual Conference Education Committee workshop Moving Forward: Equity and Diversity. I 
thank all for their contributions to the discussions on the five themes, and for the identification of 
actions for change. I am personally grateful to Rachel Pisano of the UD-Mercy AIAS Chapter for 
serving as one of our experts in the discussion about “preparing graduates for career success” 
which I facilitated with Rashida Ng, recently elected 2017 ACSA Second Vice-President of the 
ACSA. 
 
As the new AIAS BoD members take the helm of the organization, and new officers take on AIAS 
Chapters there are general areas that require continued attention in the next year: 

• AIAS value to its diverse membership: high school students, undergraduates in pre-
professional and professional architecture programs, and graduate students. 

• AIAS value to an international membership 
• AIAS value to the architectural community 

 
I will miss the BoD members and AIAS National Office staff member who are on to new 
challenges, and thank them for their commitment to advancing the interests of the AIAS 
membership. The work will be smoother thanks to the achievements of the previous board.  
It has been an honor to serve in this capacity, and look forward to the work ahead.  
 
Sincerely, 

 



	

Carmina Sánchez-del-Valle, Arch. D. R.A. DP ACSA 

AIAS Liaison with ACSA 2016-2018 
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L I C E N S I N G 
A D V I SOR S S U M M I T 
JULY 27–29, 2017 
C H I CAGO 

 
 

http://www.ncarb.org/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiE2qv91-rRAhXPciYKHcJMDFoQjRwIBw&url=http://www.netcategory.net/aaca-architects-accreditation-council-of-australia.html&psig=AFQjCNEhlbWLPgDAIZulvFQYSfgKEPr4WQ&ust=1485893696238695
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizyZu12OrRAhXBbiYKHRJVAGAQjRwIBw&url=http://www.thegrad.net.nz/nzrab-registration/the-registration-process-1262.htm&psig=AFQjCNHylwo98hP0hBa8KL9ErmH2JAxZIQ&ust=1485893938546006
https://www.ncarb.org/blog/2016-licensing-advisors-summit-supporting-next-generation-architects
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9:00am – 9:15am  
[15 Minutes] 
 

• 

• 



MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT 

TO: Council of Presidents  

FROM: Jeremy Gentile, AIAS, Assoc. AIA Rachel Law, AIAS, Assoc. AIA 
Director, Midwest Quadrant  National Vice President, Chair 

SUBJECT: Grassroots Council of Presidents Report

DATE:  June 15th, 2017

ONE BOOK TO RULE THEM ALL 

As the Membership Committee neared the completion of our charge prior to FORUM Boston, Rachel 
and I began to contemplate what would be next. That was answered loud and clear during the Council 
of Presidents Meeting where we realized that the most Visible Value that we could offer to our 
membership was improved resources. 

This Spring, the Membership Committee has been hard at work reading, analyzing and editing the 
existing AIAS Chapter Leadership Resources. This has proven to be quite a difficult job as it also 
requires a heavy dose of sifting, updating, streamlining, and adding. As we approach Grassroots, we 
are working anxiously to develop each chapter of the guide: 

Chapter Leadership: 12 Keys to Effective Leadership 
Membership Recruitment: How to Grow and Engage Your Membership 
Event Planning and Finance: From Idea to Implementation 
Conference Attendance: Your Guide to Getting There 

The team is excited to get to work finalizing as many of these Chapters as possible prior to Grassroots, 
and we look forward to putting these tools into the hands of the 2017-2018 Council of Presidents! 

THE VALUE IS VISIBLE 

Rachel and I are incredibly proud of the work this team has done this year! The work being done this 
past semester has been an incredible bonus as it is long overdue and oft requested. It will impact the 
organization for years to come. As we move into FY18, I am confident that our findings in regards to 
High Schools and Community Colleges combined with the aforementioned resources will position the 
AIAS for spectacular growth!  

All the best, 

  
Jeremy Gentile, AIAS, Assoc. AIA 

Director, Midwest Quadrant
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10:35-10:50am 
[15 Minutes] 
 

• 

• 

 04 
 
9:15-9:35pm 
[20 Minutes] 
 



	

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
TO:   Council of President 
 
FROM: Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS         Rachel Law, AIAS, Assoc. AIA   

AIAS Director, West Quadrant            AIAS National Vice President 
 
SUBJECT: Grassroots Council of Presidents Report 
 
DATE:   June 15, 2017 
 
 
Team 
 
Liaison: Elizabeth Seidel 
Chair: Rachel Law 
Team: Abby Fields, Andrew Jiang, Dominic Armendariz, Maria Syed, and Robyn Payne 
 
 
Finance Committee Charges  
 

 Research, analyze, and provide recommendations to the current AIAS membership dues 
structure.  

 Research, analyze, and provide recommendations to the current AIAS conference 
registration fee structure. 

 Distill findings into an infographic(s) to be presented at the Council of Presidents Meeting 
at FORUM 2016 and Grassroots 2017. Infographic(s) will be a resource for chapter leaders. 

 The Finance Committee will be responsible for reviewing the budget presented by the 
Executive Director prior to each Board Meeting and making recommendations when 
necessary.  

 
 
How Far We Have Come  
 

I am incredibly proud of this team!  They had finished the charges listed above by the time 
FORUM had rolled around where we were then simply charged with creating more resources that 
demonstrate the #VisibleValue of membership. We have launched members into the creation of six 
new graphics to be ready by the Grassroots meeting. Their focuses include: 

 Membership Cost-Value proposition 
 Conference Cost-Value Propositions 
 Developing graphics for the evolution of conferences. This is to quickly demonstrate 

what is important at each conference type for different demographics.  
In addition to the graphics, the committee has listed over 20 fundraising ideas characterized on a 
scale of projected chapter revenue. Many of the ideas stem from chapters across the country and 
involve little ‘how to’ nudges for the reader.  We would like to post this in blog form under the 
resources tab.  



	

 It strikes me as marvelous that we have taken a committee typically dedicated to just 
reviewing the organization finances and turned it into a a resource machine.  This is so wonderful 
because it is what our membership have been asking for. They LOVED our FORUM resources as we 
had uniquely answered a question raised at COP Grassroots. Are we paying too much for national 
member dues? As a committee, we realized we were offering a great deal of content and we were 
just struggling to COMMUNICATE the VALUE. Rather than giving them the ‘You are getting way 
more than you paid for’ response that we found, we developed graphics to help them explain that 
to their members and classmates. SUCCESS.  
 I believe that the supplemental information provided by Nick before our semiannual 
reviews allowed us to have confidence when reviewing the finances with him.  These exercises 
allowed for our members to grow through their participation on the committee in a way that is 
unique to what this committee can offer.  
 
Where We Are Going 
 
 We are so grateful to have a body of members that challenges us to be honest, transparent, 
and creative.  Next year will be an audit year for the finance committee.  As such, we expect there 
to be a larger focus directly on preforming the audit and less of a focus on communicating 
membership value to our constituents.  

 
Best Regards, 
 

 
Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS             Rachel Law, AIAS, Assoc. AIA 
Director, West Quadrant | AIAS            Vice President, National | AIAS 
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9:35-9:45am 
[10 Minutes] 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
1:00-2:00 
[1 Hour] 
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06  
 
9:45-10:00am 
[15 Minutes] 
 



 

GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
TO: 

FROM:

 

SUBJECT:

DATE:  

 
 
Short and Sweet 

Vision Statement 

Core Values 

 

The full package 



 

 

Jenn Elder, AIAS 

South Quad Director | AIAS 
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10:00-10:30am 
[30 Minutes] 
 



	

ADVOCACY TASK FORCE REPORT 
 
TO:   Council of Presidents 
 
FROM: Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS   Elizabeth Widaski, AIAS 

AIAS Director, West Quadrant  Chair, Advocacy Task Force 

 
SUBJECT: Council of Presidents Report 
 
DATE:   June 15, 2017 
 
 
Team 
 
Liaison: Elizabeth Seidel 
Chair: Elizabeth Widaski 
Cameron Kayne, Harikrishna Patel, Iryna Gulin, John Ferns, Megan Stenftenagel, Sarah Curry 
 
 
Advocacy Committee Charges 

 
 How can AIAS contribute to the resilience of the architectural profession and 

education? 
 

 Discuss issues of equity, diversity and accessibility of design.  
 
 
From the NOW to the FUTURE 
 
 Advocacy month went off without a hitch! With the help of the national office, we launched 
three panels and one interview session exploring topics our members brought to light at FORUM. 
The topics included: 
 

 Studio and Firm Culture 
 An Architect’s Global Impact 
 Community Service and the NDSA 
 What Diversity Means to our Generation 

 
In an effort to continue to build the voice of our membership, we asked several people that joined 
in our FORUM Confessions Booth to be involved in panel discussions on the topics aforementioned.  
These weekly sessions were filmed live on the national YouTube channel and looked to encourage 
members to voice their values and opinions on each topic. Graphics created by Tim were broadcast 
on social media platforms at the beginning of the week where the task force highlighted views 
expressed by general members in the FORUM Confessions Booth. The task force used this sequence 
of events to gauge what was important to our membership, find members who were impassioned 
about each topic, procure a setting where they can be heard, and finally celebrating their success. I 



	

believe this exercise was highly successful as it engaged our member base in a way that has not 
been done before.  We are excited to have national’s support for next year as Advocacy Month 
becomes a staple of our yearly programming.  
 To wrap up the year, the task force was asked to use their voice on the national stage! Each 
member was asked to write one or two blogs about areas where they believe advocacy is needed. 
We have been working with national to release one of these blogs a week to create an active and 
ongoing dialogue with our members. The topics were as follows: 
 

 Week 1: Advocacy and the AIA - Sarah 
 Week 2: Designing for Inclusion - Iryna 
 Week 3: How Have Architects Been Addressing Climate Change? - Megan 
 Week 4: Diversity Design Competition - Cameron 
 Week 5: Empowering Children to be Courageous - Liz 
 Week 6: Participatory Design – John 
 Week 7: Adaptability and flexibility of practice. Architecture for all. - Krish 
 Week 8: Accessibility to Design -John 
 Week 9: Advocates for All + the Diversity Iceberg - Elizabeth 

 
With this content, we are able to have nine weeks of consecutive impact over the summer months.  
Our thought with this stemmed from wanting to add valuable content to the ‘advocacy’ tab on the 
national web page.  We had the desire to redesign the page but did not have content to do that 
with. We chose to take the first step with the final portion of this year and ask the next committee 
to consider what they can do to further the process. Additionally, we wanted to keep committee 
work in front of our national membership all summer long while we transition in a new batch of 
COPs. We wish all the committees for next year the best of luck as they continue to pave our path 
forward.  
 

With that, Elizabeth2 would like to thank this amazing team for the weekly work that they 
put in.  What an incredible group of individuals.  We grew into an unbelievably strong unit this year; 
Thank you for being a team in every single sense of the word. We LOVE you. We APPRECIATE you. 
Thank you for the respectful, kindhearted, and supportive environment! You guys are machines!! 
 
The future is bright,  
 

 
Elizabeth Seidel, AIAS    Elizabeth Widaski, AIAS 
Director, West Quadrant | AIAS   Chair, Advocacy Task Force 2016-2017 
	



DESIGN THINK TANK REPORT 

TO: Council of Presidents 

FROM: Jeremy Gentile, AIAS, Assoc. AIA  Maria Hurtado, AIAS 
Director, Midwest Quadrant  Member, Pennsylvania State University, Chair 

SUBJECT: Grassroots Council of Presidents Report

DATE:  June 15th, 2017

BEHIND US 

As a new committee of the AIAS, I have quite enjoyed the challenge of leading a new charge with such 
an excellent partner! It has, no doubt, had a few rocky moments, but I am quite happy with what we 
have done this year.  

In the early days, the team began by auditing CRIT and the Honors and Awards Process; an exercise 
which led to retooling of the HA timeline, and which provided great insight into increasing the value of 
CRIT. From there, we began the discussion of competitions, the value of them to our members, where 
their interests lie, and how often they are submitted to. This dialogue led to a deeper understanding of 
student time lines and work loads, leading to the desire for competition requiring production to take 
place outside the academic year. This is now reflected in the placement of third party competition 
releases on our calendar, and the creation of the InStudio Instagram Competition to launch next year. 

From that point forward, we organically discussed the value of AIAS to the each of us in the design 
studio and how this impacted the paths we’ve taken and the work that we have done thus far. We then 
analyzed how our individual Chapters viewed the AIAS in regards to design and where the low 
hanging fruit for growth existed. 

DESIGNERS OF AIAS 

As Maria and the team rounded the corner towards the home stretch, we once again looked towards 
the mantra of #VisibleValue. As a means of communicating the work that the Think Tank has done of 
the past year, we felt a series of testimonials would do well to actively communicate the design side of 
our mission statement. Through a series of brainstorming dialogue, the committee gravitated towards 
the concept of Designers of AIAS: a visual way of showcasing this. The series highlights one member 
per week on our Instagram Channel. Maria’s submission is seen below. 



Each posting opens first with an image of the member, to provide a personal connection; the member’s 
quote regarding the impact that the AIAS has had on their design career and how the AIAS shapes the 
design community; an image of a recent work by the member; and a call to action to the viewer to 
submit their story. 

The series has been incredibly well received on Instagram, and I hope that this can continue on as a 
series that furthers the visual aspect of the what it means to be a designer in the AIAS community. 

THE PATH FORWARD 

It is with full sincerity that I recommend that this committee continue to operate next year. As the AIAS 
works through the growth of CRIT as it’s own brand, the curation of InStudio for more purposes, and the 
repositioning of Freedom By Design, it is more important than ever that we consider the impact that the 
outward face of these brands project to our members. The tank is more than capable of serving as a 
sounding board for these mock ups and ideas. They can provide thoughtful feedback and serve as a 
qualified focus group. In addition, if given the proper charge, the tank can certainly begin to produce 
new ideas and content. I am more than willing to continue to consult on it’s further direction. 

Thank you so much to the members of this committee for all of their passionate work over the past year, 
you efforts are incredibly appreciated! 

It seems fitting to conclude this report with a piece of Good Fucking Design Advice, an that is “Never 
settle. Make it interesting. Be fucking bold.” 

Design on, 

  
Jeremy Gentile, AIAS, Assoc. AIA 

Director, Midwest Quadrant



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

  
 
 
 
10:30-10:40am 
[10 Minutes] 
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10:40am – 11:10am  
[30 Minutes] 
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11:10am – 11:15am  
[5 Minutes] 
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11:15am – 12:00pm  
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12:00pm 
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